
Georgia Jaycee Honor Corps Business Meeting 
Second Trimester 

Milledgeville, Ga, August 12, 2023 
 
 

Call to Order: 
Meeting called to order at 9:59 am by Commander Brian Jett 

 
Invocation: 
Colonel Theresa Armour 

 
Pledge: 
Colonel Barbara Dobbs 

 

Recognition of Past Commanders and Guests: - Chief of Staff Tim Dobbs 
Past Commander David Armour  
Past Commander Scott Brazell  
Past Commander Billy Bradford 
Past Commander Trey Carmack 
Past Commander Mandi Howard 
Past Commander Denise Bauer 
Past Commander Urbane Lively (In Spirit) 
Past Commander Les Howard 
Past Commander Nancy Waskiewicz 
Past Commander Lisa Pickett  
Past Commander Sherri Carmack  
Past Commander Kellie Jett 
Past Commander Andrea Perry  
Past Commander Larry MacQuirter  
 
Special Guest – Cousin Genny Dogan 

 
Chaplain’s Report – Colonel Theresa Armour 
Colonel Michelle Walworth, and due to many losses over the last several months, the Chaplain was 
thankful for everyone. 

 
Treasurer’s Report – Colonel Barbara Dobbs 
Presented financial statement for 2023. Motion to accept report made by Colonel Stacy Smith and 
seconded by Colonel JR Clark. Motion passed unanimously. Colonel Dobbs also reiterated that dues can be 
paid via PayPal for a convenience fee of $1. 

 
Active Vice Commander’s Report – Commander Brian Jett sitting in 
Position is still open. There will be a Corps lunch fundraiser on Saturday from 12-1. Food donated by 
Past Commanders Kellie Jett and Andrea Perry. During the meeting we had a Cork Pull fundraiser that 
raised $150.  The Corps Golf Tournament will be held September 16th, 2023, in Statesboro. We currently 
have 9 hole sponsors. Tee time is 9:30 with check in at 8:30. 

 

Inactive Vice Commander’s Report – Colonel Stacy Smith 
No new colonels have been submitted for our review.  



Adjutant’s Report – Colonel Stacy Smith 
Minutes from last meeting were submitted. 
Dispatch – The Dispatch was printed and mailed and the eDispatch was emailed to eligible colonels. 
Please consider getting your newsletter emailed as stamp prices continue to rise. It is currently $0.63 
and continues to rise.  

 

Webmaster/Parliamentarian’s Report – Past Commander Nancy Waskiewicz 
It’s running. See Past Commander Nancy for any questions. Past Commander Nancy made a motion to 
accept the bylaw changes that went out in the mail. Motion was seconded by Past Commander Denise 
Bauer. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Hospitality Chairperson’s Report – Past Commander Billy Bradford 
Hospitality will be from 9 pm – Midnight Fri, Sat in the hospitality Room. Please help stock the bar by 
donating a jar of liquor. Thank to everyone for their support. 

 
Hospitality Coordinator Report – Colonel Chris Armour 
The cocktail party will be 5:00 – 6:30 pm in the hospitality room and the theme is The Beatles. There 
have been several dishes committed to be brought. The Corps will provide a 
$50 prize for the favorite dish and another $50 will be donated by another Colonel.  

 
Immediate Past Commander’s Report –Past Commander Larry MacQuirter 
The Past Commander/Life Member Raffle tickets are available for sale. The pool party social had a 
lunch fundraiser that raised $175. Hamburgers were graciously donated by Colonel Pat Reese. 

 
Sergeant at Arms Report – David Armour 
Many people were mentioned and fined for various reasons. We raised $111 in fines and Tell Me 
Something Good donations. 

 

Unfinished Business –Past Commander Larry MacQuirter 
Open elections were held for the 2024 staff. The following positions were filled: 
Commander – Colonel Stacy Smith 
Treasurer – Past Commander Nancy Waskiewicz 
Active Vice Commander – Colonel Theresa Armour 
Inactive Vice Commander – Colonel Alan Farley 
A motion to accept all by acclamation was made by Past Commander David Armour and seconded by 
Past Commander Les Howard. The motion passed unanimously. 

 
New Business 
There was no new business to discuss. 

 
Announcements / Good of the Order 
Past Commander Denise Bauer presented the Foundation Report.



Commander Comments –Commander Brian Jett 
Commander Brian presented awards for the following: 
Staff Member of the Trimester – Past Commander Nancy Waskiewicz 

 
 Adjourn with Jaycee Creed 
 Past Commander Trey Carmack 


